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	FTA Issues Notice Of Proposed Rulemaking For New Starts Program

Earlier today, the Federal Transit Administration (FTA) issued a Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (NPRM) for the New Starts program. The FTA published the NPRM for the New Starts program in the Federal Register. According to the FTA, there are two broad goals of the rulemaking process. The first is to streamline the project development process for both New and Small Starts projects. A major criticism of the New Starts programs has been the complexity of the process needed to secure federal transit funding, often for even the most cost-effective transit projects. Second, the rulemaking seeks to “measure a wider range of benefits transit projects provide.” According to the NPRM, the FTA is seeking to address, as direct transit benefits, those issues related to livability principles. The FTA is also determined to “include more meaningful measures of environmental benefits and economic development effects of the projects and to give these measures equal weight in the evaluation of project justification.” Our staff has begun a review of the NPRM and will provide comments, as appropriate, to the FTA in March 2012. We anticipate that our comments will address the critical need for the FTA regulations to provide a more time sensitive and less intrusive project development process and to assure that the evaluation of projects appropriately reflects and rewards major capital funding commitments such as that evidenced in Measure R.  Please find the two separate notices in today’s Federal Register concerning the Notice of Proposed Rulemaking and Notice of Availability. Also, please click here to view the U.S. Department of Transportation’s press release on this matter. 
http://www.gpo.gov/fdsys/pkg/FR-2012-01-25/pdf/2012-1198.pdf
http://www.gpo.gov/fdsys/pkg/FR-2012-01-25/pdf/2012-1195.pdf
http://www.fta.dot.gov/newsroom/12286_14296.html
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